

October 31 2001


Memorandum

To:
Sid Harrell

CC:
Kevin Heath (via email), Lee Spencer (via email) 

From:
Vincent Jude Tomaino

Date:
31 October 2001

Re:
Mount Airy, DEH-0666, proposed increases in scope.

Background

The town of Mount Airy received an HUC grant that has been exhausted.  The remainder of the project is funded by a DWSRF loan.  The project provides waterline extensions to serve the low-income "Toast" community.  

To approve a change order under the HUC program, PWS must ensure the proposal meets multiple criteria
.  Under the DWSRF program, different criteria apply:

· PWS needs to ensure that the requested additional work is reasonably related to the awarded scope of work.  

· PWS needs to ensure that the revised project (originally awarded project plus the requested additional work) would still be eligible for the same priority points as the originally awarded project. 

· The requested additional work must be (an) eligible expense(s).

· The requested additional work must not affect the environmental review status of the project.  
Request

Mount Airy proposes to use DWSRF contingency funds for three minor increases in the scope of work, as described below:

1.  Lynda & Symmons Streets - Add about 1,340 feet of 6-inch water line on Linda & Symmons Streets, which would serve 11 homes and allow the connection of an existing community well system.  Three of six samples (50%) were positive for total coliform. 

2.  Route 89/ Pine Street - Extend the 12-inch water line from the original project about 2,900 feet further west closing a big loop.  The map has a big "hole" without this line - it just looks like it needs to be built.  Two of three samples (67%) were positive for both total and fecal coliform.  

3.  Toast Road / Franklin Road - Currently connections are not allowed on the existing 20-inch transmission line - it is too critical.  The project would add several 2-inch service lines connected to the 20-inch line at both ends (total about 2,050 feet) to allow individual connections along the route of the 20-inch line.  Nine of thirteen samples (69%) were positive for total coliform.

Conclusion

All three requirements are met.

· The requested additional work is closely related to the awarded scope of work.  

· The revised project would still be eligible for the same priority points as the awarded project.  In fact, each section of the requested additional work would individually earn maximum public health points. 

· The requested additional work is eligible expenses – very similar to the awarded project.

· The requested additional work does not affect the environmental review status of the project.  The work is small compared to the original project and is within the original project area.  
Based on my review of the request, and the advice of the regional office, PWS agrees in principal to a change order using DWSRF contingency funds to perform the work described above.  

The engineer should note that all contract award obligations under law (e.g., DBE requirements) apply if the change order is rebid.  

The engineer should prepare a formal change order for PWS to approve.  

� See 29 October 2001 Memo RE Robbinsville, DEH-0743.  
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